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The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc. (CSF)
Executive Board Meeting

December 6th, 2017
6:30 p.m.

MINUTES

In Attendance:
Jeff Olmstead, President



Myron Stewart, Vice President

Cameron Toper, Treasurer

Syed Hussain, President Elect



Deanne Lawrence, Vice President Elect



Richard Burt, Secretary Elect



Michael Comperatore, Director Elect
Chris Weiland, Vision Management
Absent:

Diane Prescod, Secretary
Homeowners Present:
None
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President, Jeff Olmstead, at 6:30 p.m.
Homeowner Comment: 
None
Minutes: There was discussion regarding the approval of the Nov. Annual Meeting minutes. For the sake of allowing all Board members to have sufficient time to review the prior meeting minutes, Jeff suggested allowing others additional time to review and offer edits for correction. The draft will be reviewed and edited following the weeks after this evening meeting.

A motion was made to approve the minutes of the November 1st, 2017 meeting by Syed Hussain, seconded by Cameron Toper and passed unanimously.

New Business

Election of New Officers: Jeff began the discussion regarding what each role on the Board entails including expectations and responsibilities. Jeff then proceeded to nominated Syed to be the President. The nomination was accepted by Syed. Syed then made nominations for the remainder of the newly elected Board members and existing Board member as follows: Cameron Toper to remain as Treasurer, Deanne Lawrence for the Vice President Role, Richard Burt for the Secretary role, and Michael Comperatore for the Director role. All accepted nominations. Syed then made one motion for all the appointed nominees and their respective roles. The motion was seconded by Cameron Toper and passed unanimously.
Committee Membership & Assignment:

· Beatification: Chris Rohrs expressed interest to Jeff regarding the potential for Kathy Rohrs to join the Beatification Committee. 
· Jeff spoke of a recommendation report for improvements provided by Penny Jackson.
· Welcome: No changes at this time.

· Website: MaryAnn Schuppe & Lisa Terlecky expressed interest to Jeff regarding website maintenance and upkeep responsibilities. The Board agreed to shift website responsibilities to MaryAnn and Lisa under the supervisor of Michael to direct and guide as needed.
· Covenants: Lynn Toper expressed interest in the vacant Chair position for the committee. A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Syed, and passed unanimously. Jeff will reach out to Lynn directly.
Annual Meeting Review: Syed opened a discussion regarding the outcome of our Annual Meeting. The Board was pleased with the outcome regarding the purposed budget and 15 year capital expenditure plan.
Manager’s Report: Chris provided a report.
· Catch Basin Replacement: Central Sealing finished installing the catch basin tops as scheduled. They did not include in their quote to backfill the basin tops with top soil and seed. However, when requested to do that part of the job, they agreed to return at no extra charge. As soon as Central gets their end of the season paving completed, they will come back to do the dirt work.

· Russo also provided a quote for dirt work. The quote was $212.00

· Newly appointed Board members were advised of their insurance coverage.

· Street Lights: All the street lights on Spring Hill and the most recent light on Spice Bush have been repaired by Eversource.

· Webster Bank Maturing CD: After discussion regarding our maturing Webster Bank CD, the Board decided to take advantage of a promotional CD rate at American Eagle Financial Credit Union. American Eagle FCU is currently offering 2.25% on an 18 month CD. A checking account and membership savings are required to take advantage of the promotional rate. A motion was made by Syed to open a checking w/ $100, membership savings w/ $100, and the total amount of the maturing Webster Bank CD into an 18 month CD all w/ American Eagle FCU. The motion was seconded by Cameron and passed unanimously.

· Winter Newsletter: Diane drafted a winter newsletter. The Board agreed to review the newsletter and provide edits/corrections to be mailed out by Dec. 10th 

· Irrigation Winterization: All the irrigation systems are disconnected and winterized.

· Board Meetings 2018: Vision checked with the Bloomfield Police Department regarding availability of the room. Availability is as follows:
· Monday 6 PM – 8 PM

· Tuesday 6 PM – 8 PM; Third Tuesday 7 PM – 9 PM. 

· Wednesday fourth Wednesday of the month; 6 PM – 8 PM.

· Vision cannot meet the first nor second Monday. Vision cannot meet the second nor fourth Tuesday.

Financial Report: The Board reviewed the report provided. Chris mentioned the report has totals as of the end of October. No additional comments were made.
Correspondence Report: Chris provided a report of correspondence’s received;

Received:

· Lisa Terlecky, 64 Arrowwood regarding catch basin backfilling.

· Diane Kutsavage-Prescod, 54 Arrowwood regarding excessive speeding by guests.

· Aija Zigmunds, 22 Quail Run regarding basketball playing on Thanksgiving Day.

· Bryant Bouchard, 17 Quail Run regarding loud music at 11:30 PM.

Sent Responses:

· Richard Burt, 42 Arrowwood regarding guests excessively speeding (via letter).
Committee Reports:

None
Old Business:

 To be determined at the next Board meeting in January.
Next Meeting – The next Board of Directors meeting will take place on January 24th at 6:00 p.m. at the Bloomfield Police Department.
Homeowner Comment Period 2:  None – no homeowners present.
Executive Session:  The Board did not adjourn into executive session as it was not an agenda item.
The meeting was adjourned with a motion made by Cameron Toper, seconded by Michael Comperatore, and passed unanimously at 8:31 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Richard Burt
Secretary



